EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 8 SEPTEMBER 2014 7:00 PM EASTON TOWN OFFICE MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman Paul Dudley, Mike Corey, Scott Allen, Doug Blackstone, Bruce Flewelling and Jim Gardner Town Manager.

Chairman Dudley called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

There was no Public Comment

Selectmen Flewelling made the motion to approve the minutes of the 11 August 2014 regular meeting. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion Carried 5-0.

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve and sign treasurer warrants #68-#80. Selectmen Corey seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Corey made the motion approve the financial figures through 3 September 2014. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed documents from the Maine Revenue Service on ratio sales in the community over the last year. So noted.

Reviewed documents from the Maine Municipal Risk Management Services on monies distributed to Town of Easton for safe work habits. So noted.

During the Manager's Report Town Manager Gardner updated the Selectmen on still looking for an individual for the Highway Department. Also the cost of the tennis court project t was estimated at \$100,000 so we may need to look at just paving over the existing court or look at different venues for the facility.

During the Selectmen's items Chairman Dudley stated that we should try and paint the "Welcome to Easton" signage for next year.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to adjourn at 8:15 pm. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted Jim Gardner, Town Manager